MCDONOUGH COUNTY BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING MINUTES
WEDNESDAY, August 13th , 2025

The McDonough County Board of Health meeting was held in the board office on Wednesday, August 13th, 2025. The meeting was called to order at 6:38 pm by Andrea Ratermann, President.

Members Present: Dr. Kelso, Becky Mahr, Andrea Ratermann, , Dr. Minter, Roger Ward, Holly Norton, Terra Litchfield, Dr. Doll
Members Absent: Dr. Segura

Staff Present: Jennifer Plate, Stefanie Johnson and Christopher Adams

Visitors Present: 

Public Comment: No comment was made 

Approval of Minutes:
A motion was made by Dr. Minter and seconded by Ward to approve July 9th, 2025, minutes. Motion carried. 

Claims:  
Approval of July 1st  -31st claims were made by Litchfield  and second by Norton, motion was carried out with 8 ayes, 0 nayes and 1 absent. 

Reports:  
BOH
No report.

County Board 
Member Litchfield reported that the county appreciation luncheon tomorrow on the east side of the courthouse. The FFA will be cooking lunch, I hope everyone can come out and join us.

Community Health - Jennifer Plate, CH Director
Last week was World Breastfeeding Week. August is National Breastfeeding Month (goes through 2 weeks in September). Katarina hosted the BFPC support group relaunch on Monday. Very successful, with 9 adults, 9 kids, and staff. There were snacks, drinks, giveaways, and a raffle. The group will meet every Monday from 3-4 pm. The Coffective grant supplied most items. 
The bus ad is up and running. It stopped here this week for a photo op. That funding also came from the Coffective grant. 
The WIC caseload is running at 87%. We completed our follow-up quality assurance audit with the state in July, and it will be good for 18 more months before we must start again. 
Alicia’s last day was last week. We have received 3 applications, but I have only been able to get in touch with one to schedule an interview So, we are currently understaffed with only one nurse, and both the nurse and program assistant are also new, so we really need to fill that position soon. If we don’t find a candidate, we will move Janene to WIC and possibly fill the other programs with a community health worker. Not ideal, but a backup option. 
We held the back-to-school clinic at the middle school. We saw 35 kids and gave 68 vaccines. It was a bit chaotic but very successful. There are numerous steps involved in enrolling new patients in the EMR, and without obtaining any information before the clinic, intake was significantly slow; a bottleneck occurred.  We had an after-action review and have many ideas for next year.  We've opened extra health check times this week to accommodate more kids for vaccines. I also contacted Warren County to see if they would accept a few of the overflow cases, and we referred the wait list to them. I have a feeling tomorrow we will see a lot of people who are denied school access coming through the doors. We do have a nurse on standby, but we only have enough Menquadfi left for those who are already on the schedule. We have more doses on order, but they are still pending approval with the CDC, so I don’t know when they will arrive. Macomb is the only school that has day one exclusions, so those students will be a priority. 
The CD section has been busy with STIs in July. We attended a mandatory meeting today to discuss the switch to 340B for STI medications. The 340B Drug Pricing Program allows eligible healthcare providers that participate in Medicaid to purchase outpatient medications at significantly reduced prices, helping them serve low-income and uninsured patients more effectively. My understanding is that there will still be no cost for us, and not much will change as far as getting the medications. There will now be requirements that pertain to audits and recordkeeping, but we already implemented all of them when we received the DIS grant. 
Nicole, Janene, and I will be going to the ICOT meeting for a day of Tuberculosis education next week. 
Nicole took part in the National Night Out event this month, engaging in extensive outreach. Additionally, she delivered a presentation on health department services at the ROSC meeting. She is taking over the lead program case management. There are 10 open cases currently. 
We have put fluoride varnish on 17 kids in the WIC clinic so far. Reimbursement has been successful and has had a fast turnaround. We will soon start reaching out to the school about dental health education and the tobacco/vape prevention programs. I hope that now that Alicia is working as a nurse at Bushnell school, we will be able to get into the middle school with the Catch My Breath curriculum.  
I just received a completed audit for IBCCP, and I will now work on the corrections. Last year we had 5 patients, and I hope to see an increase in participation for the program this year. 
I am going to attend the MacArthur resource fair tomorrow night for program outreach.

Environmental Health-Stefanie Johnson, EH Director
Chavez submitted his resignation, effective September 10, 2025.
	Chavez submitted his resignation, effective 9/10/25. Posted for open position of EH Sanitarian 8/12.  

	Newly opened: Bushnell Locker (new owners) & grill permit., Partial plans submitted for Beef A Roo and a new Mexican restaurant (formerly Sally Beauty Supply & Great Clips), cookie dough café inquiry, Shayla’s Egg Roll inquiry; still pending opening: CBPB popcorn shop (relocated near Subway). Sullivan Taylor Coffee House – Satellite (farmers market) has renewed under new ownership. Temporary events: Walnut Grove Meats. Cottage food inquiries continue: 4 in past month. 1 new, 1 renewal this past month. 17 current. Partnership for Food Safety Education: TH 9/18 Back-to-School Safety & A Powerful Day of Action! Discussing ways to participate. 5 possible FBI cases since last month- about average for a summer month.

	 Several previously Amish homes selling and new septic systems are going in.

	8/4 tick drag at Glenwood Park – 0 ticks.  Backyard chicken ordinance meeting 8/14 4pm at City Hall.
House Bill 1754, also known as the Tracking Infectious Cases Knowledgeably (TICK) Act, focuses on alpha-gal syndrome (AGS). AGS is a serious allergic reaction to red meat, typically caused by the bite of an infected lone star tick. Illinois has been identified as a state with one of the highest AGS rates in the country (CDC). Signed by Governor JB Pritzker Aug. 1, effective immediately.

	Water main issues 2 weekends ago were resolved quickly. ND sent boil order guidelines to all FSE preemptively, EH staff on standby to respond if needed.  9/23 National Preparedness month blood drive 11am-2pm. Contact Niki to reserve a spot! Her goal is 18 units. Quarterly County Partners meeting,  August 14 at 10am. 1 new, 8 other open EH cases currently. Bat bite/exposure calls continue. Two exposure cases since last month’s meeting. Complaint about smoking policy at Countryside Care Center. 
	

	

	




	

	

	

	



Administration-Chris Adams 
Finishing up the IDHS FAR audit and should be completed at the end of the week. Continuing to work with the county clerk’s office regarding the audit and “Stop Pay.” I discovered this week that we had two CDs with the same name. Discussion was made regarding the two CDs to make one and that we need to update the signature blocks at the bank.

Motion made by Litchfield and seconded by Mahr to table the approval of the FY 2026 holiday schedule. 

Appointment of slate of officers for 2026: Raterman accepted the nomination for board president. Ward accepted the nomination for vice president. Mahr accepted the nomination for treasure and Kelso accepted the nomination for secretary. 

Motion made by Ward and second by Litchfield  to adjourn the meeting. The meeting was adjourned at 7:27PM. 

Next meeting will be held on September 10, 2025, at the McDonough County Health Department at 6:30PM. 

